873 Broadway 2nd floor south New York, N.Y. 10003 September 22, 1970

TO ALL YSA AND SWP MEMBERS

Dear Comrades,

The continuing expansion of the overall publication plans of Pathfinder Press and the monthly International Socialist Review, has led to an increased need for graphic design and art work to make these publications as attractive and saleable as possible.

Only an extremely limited number of people with skills in this field are available in New York, and they are already doing all they can in this work. This is not enough to keep up with the publication schedule, so we are asking for help from people in locals and branches around the country.

Any YSA or SWP members (or sympathizers) who have talent and interest in doing design and illustration work for Pathfinder Press and/or the <u>ISR</u> should get in touch with us, telling what type of work they are interested in doing, how much time they can devote to it, etc.

Please see that the contents of this letter are reported to all comrades, or that the letter is posted where everyone can read it.

Comradely,

Larry Seigle

Gus Horowitz